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1. Preparing for COVID-19 Post
MSO, which cannot stop the world military 
missionary work even when face-to-face meetings 
are not possible, held weekly Zoom Meetings in 
September with the Tuesday Prayer Meeting at 
10:00 mainly with the secretariat members, and 
the Thursday Prayer Meeting at 06:30. Especially 
on Sept 22, the directors of MSO divisions and 
the planning team leader participated in the 
expanded Zoom Meeting to discuss major current issues through P&P. GoToMeeting video 
conferencing was also introduced at the Tuesday Prayer Meeting to prepare for the 2024 
World Conference which will be held in Brazil in 2024. We are now testing whether the 
changed MSO mission strategy for the Asian Mission in preparation for the COVID-19 Post 
is working effectively or not.  

2. Participating in the 4th WC2024 Preparation Meeting(via GoToMeeting)
   From 21:00 to 23:00, Sept 25(Fri), the 4th P&P video 

conferencing to prepare for the WC2024 was attended by the 
representatives of the regional vps, 3 PSOs(US ACCTS, UK MMI, 
South Korea MSO) and the Brazil MCF under the supervision 
of AMCF President General(R) Weerasoorya. As MSO 
representatives, the President of MSO, the standing advisor, the 
secretary general, and the head of the operations department 

attended. The following are discussed and decided at the meeting: 

  • AMCF World Conference 2024 will be held in São Paulo, Brazil in October 2024
  • Brazil MCF has formed a conference preparation committee and is now developing support 

plans including the conference schedule program, accommodation plans, conference 
facilities arrangement plans, etc. 

  • AMCF President and regional vice presidents are expected to submit the list of participants 
to WC2024 by the end of November. They will help and encourage as many young 
Christian military leaders as possible from each country to attend the Conference by raising 
fund to support their expenses.

3. Participating in US ACCTS Staff Meeting (GoToMeeting)
AMCF President General Weerasoorya, British MMI, and Korean MSO attended a two-day 
conference hosted by ACCTS from Oct 5(Mon)~6(Tue). MSO Secretary General Rev. Chung 
briefed MSO's ministerial activities of 2020 and introduced its military mission strategy in a 
pandemic situation.

MSO extends a heartfelt appreciation to her members and her supporters who are carrying out our 
Lord's Great Commission in their global military ministerial works. Below are the MSO’s October reports:
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But the Holy Spirit will come upon you and give you power. Then you will tell everyone 
about me in Jerusalem, in all Judea, in Samaria, and everywhere in the world(Acts1:8)

Until the Military Christian Fellowship(MCF) is established in 
the armed forces of every country in the world, MSO ministry continues!

4. Revising and supplementing 2020 AMCF Reference Handbook
The revised AMCF Handbook includes the changes and revisions determined in the 2019 
AMCF QC (Quinquennial Council) concerning the areas of missionary activities, MSO's 
capability to support national MCFs of the world, its recent reorganization, and related 
activities of KMCF, KVMCF and MEAK. The English version is now posted on the MSO 
website, and the Korean version will soon be on the websites of MSO and AMCF. We hope 
that the revised AMCF Reference Handbook will be of great help to you in further 
understanding AMCF activities and in conducting your world military missionary tasks.

5. Resuming military missionary activities in Cambodia 
(by Missionary Lee, Jae-youl)
Due to COVID-19, Cambodian MCF canceled all 
planned military missionary activities since March, 
but it has a plan to resume them sooner or later. 
Missionary Lee sent us a good news that the 
Marine Mahanaim Church reopened the Marine 
International School in August and celebrated its 
7th Anniversary with thanksgiving service. He also 
conveyed the news that he would decide the 2021 
Cornelius Discipleship Training Plan at the end of 
this year in cooperation with the MCF president of Cambodia. These activities of Cambodian 
MCF are a good sign that the military missionary activities are gradually resumed in 
Cambodia, a missionary center of Indochina.

6. AMCF Prayer Day to be observed
AMCF Prayer Day will be observed in Gideon Hall of Central Military Chapel(CMC) at 7 in 
the morning on Oct 24. MSO will organize the event and invite its officers, the members of 
CMC, and the representatives of related organizations to attend it. Every year the AMCF 
President selects one day of October and designates it as the AMCF Prayer Day on which 
all the MCFs of the world are encouraged to join the prayer meeting. All the Christian 
soldiers of the world will pray for the establishment of an MCF where it is not formed yet 
and for steady growth of it where it is weak. Please join in the AMCF Prayer Day meeting. 

7. October Prayer Subjects. We pray
   • That the revised MSO mission strategy for the COVID-19 Post will well serve its objectives 

of the establishment and growth of MCFs;
   • For the MEO-P team and its partners striving to prepare an alternative MEO program to 

educate foreign military students in Korea in November;
   • That with the guidance of God, the 2021 MSO project plan will attract many sponsor 

churches and institutions to work together with MSO;
   • That MCF activities in the countries around the Indochina Peninsula will be normalized 

with being freed from COVID-19; 
   • For the global military mission activities of AMCF Presidents, Regional Vice Presidents, 3 

PSOs, and MCF leaders around the world; and
   • For Brazilian MCF Preparatory Committee, Vice Presidents of America, and ACCTS 

preparing for WC2024.


